
Old T own S an Diego
    Communi ty P lanning Group

David Thornton, Chairperson                                                       Wednesday
2115 Kurtz Street                                                                         Dec 14 th
San Diego, California, 92110                                                                  2011

MINUTES v.1
The MEETING was called to order about 3:35 pm by  Chair David Thornton  above the Cafe Coyote, 2461 San 
Diego Ave.  

Members Present:  Chuck Ambers:  David Bevilaqua;  Thurston Coe;  Bruce Coons: Marie Pedrin-Gizoni: Fred 
Grand: Diane Lowery;  Fred Schwartz; Richard Stegner; David Swarens:  David Thornton;

Members Absent:   Bruce Johnson: Geoffrey Mogilner: Lorna Rice
 Seats Vacant: Gary Lamble

Guests:   Rachel Gregg - Office of Asm Toni Atkins 619 645-8090 rachel.gregg@asm.ca.gov ;   B Thomae - 
Guest ; Angela Thomae - Guest; Uline ? Millee ? - Guest;  Jeanne Ferrell - Chamber, Boot Cold Stone on file on 
file;  Gary Turton - Boot, SSHP 619 222-0047 turton.gary80@gmail.com ; Deanna Turton - Boot  SSHP  619 
222-0047 deanna@turton-ent.com ;  Deborah Obolensky - African Museum 619 602-2538 
africandoor@gmail.com ; Patricia Fillet - guest

Public Comment: 
a.! Fred Grand announced there will be a meeting at City Hall to review the proposed VA medical center at 
San Diego Avenue and Bandini Street, Monday December 19th, 10 A.M.  Residents and business owners are 
encouraged to attend.

b.! Diane Lowry and David Bevilaqua have agreed to be co-Chairs of the Nomination Committee.  The 
former Chair Gary Lamble has since resigned.  Ann Dahlkamp will also remain on the committee.

c.! Nomination Committee update.  Diane Lowry reminded everyone elections are in March.  Anyone 
interested in becoming a member of the committee must have attended at least two OTCPG meetings in the last 
year and have signed in on the roster.

All other business was deferred to the January meeting  and  the Christmas Party followed,

These minutes are with the assistance of David Thornton. 

Respectfully submitted,
Geoffrey Mogilner, Secretary
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